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The Oil Leak 

  President’s Message                         

 

 

  2014 OFFICERS     

President John Kerns 508-877-1226 K1IKA@verizon.net 

Vice President Rich Batstone 978-838-2098 richard.batstone@verizon.net 

Secretary John Erb 978-897-7953 john.erb@verizon.net 

Treasurer Andy Adams 781-237-1575 andrewtim.adams@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Tony Zeoli 781-935-6422 zeoli@comcast.net 

Membership Jo Johnson 978-440-8031 jo.johnson@comcast.net 

Steering Committee: Nan Linden   Jack Stokinger   Jo Johnson  John “JJ” Jocabson 

  KEY CONTACTS     

Tour Director Tom Zappala 781-424-3364 t.zappala@comcast.net 

Webmaster Wayne Champagne 508-881-1595 wchampagne@verizon.net 

Programs Mike Doyle 781-899-8706 mikedolye95@aol.com 

Shop Keeper Gary Hoyt 508-655-0077 mainelymercs@aol.com 

Newsletter Distribution Sue Champagne 508-881-1595 schampagne@lwra.com 

Historian Art Callan 617-332-3363 fordsong@msn.com 

Hospitality Joyce Croci 508-473-2243 jcroci@verizon.net 

Sunshine Sally Legge 508-655-1977 leggesally@yahoo.com 

Raffles John Pierce 508-653-6543 jep31ford@yahoo.com 

Business Card Ads Don Ross 617-965-0609 dross02466@gmail.com 

What a fast year this has been!  It seems like only yesterday the “50th Anniversary Party Committee” met to 

start planning the event.   What a celebration!  Many thanks to Tom Zappala  and committee.   The Holiday 

party was a blast--thanks to the hard work by Yvonne Pepe, Sue Champagne, Martha Kerns,  Harold and Sally 

Legge.                                                                                                                                                              

Nice to see Gene Tallone  get recognition  he deserved .  Gene and Barbara are missed by us all, hope they 

visit us often.                                                                                                                                                      

As I start to take the presidency for the club's 51st year,  I look back on the excellent job done by Vinnie  as 

president.    He kept me informed and guided me through my term as V. P. Vin and the board worked well to-

gether.   We got it done and had lots of fun doing it. 

I will do my best to continue the tradition of fun, fellowship, and food. 

I always pray for one thing at New Year's - that my troubles to last as long as my resolutions. 

Remember, stay positive unless you have a negative ground. 
 

You can always reach me by phone at 508-877-1226 or cell 508-596-7753 or email at 

 k1ika@verizon.net.  My phone is the best method.  I do not do texting.                          Stay Warm! 

                   John 

mailto:halk2000@comcast.net
tel:978%20838%202098
mailto:richard.batstone@verizon.net
mailto:zeoli@comcast.net
mailto:jo.johnson@comcast.net
mailto:t.zappala@comcast.net
mailto:fordsong@msn.com
mailto:jcroci@verizon.net
mailto:leggesally@yahoo.com
mailto:leggesally@yahoo.com
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January 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1     New 

       Year’s 

         Day 

2 3 4 

5 6 7 8                     9 10 11 

12 13 14 15  16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

February 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    

 

  1 

 

2 3 4  Monthly 

Club 

Meeting   

06:30 

5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

Breakfast 

Club 

08:00 

 

Minuteman Winter Calendar 

Installation  

Dinner   

Awards 

Night  

19:00 
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Sunshine Report      

By Sally Legge   

If you know of anyone needing a card,  

Please let me know @: 

 leggesally@yahoo.com  or 508 655-1977  

    Treasurer’s  
Report 

Wednesday Breakfast  Club 

 

 Want to learn something new about  your 

Model A?  Then join our “Brain Trust” every 

week at the Big Apple Deli, 331  Boston Post 

Road East (Rt. 20) Marlborough, MA.  The 

  

Pictured here are happening at 

the 12/11/2013 Breakfast Club 

gathering. 

A condolences card was sent to Richard 

Batstone on the death of his mother-in-

law, Bernice Potzka, 98 years old. 

 

 

A card was sent to Barbara McElhiney 

who is recovering from a broken collar-

bone. 

 

mailto:leggesally@yahoo.com
tel:508%20655-1977
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Minuteman Model A Ford Club  

Installation Dinner 

and 

Awards Meeting 

 January 7, 2014 
 

Memorial Congregational Church 

26 Concord Rd in Sudbury, MA 01776. 

We will begin at 6:30 PM 
 

At the meeting we install  2014 officers 

Reservations “Requested” 
 

The club will provide the food, 

so we will need a head count. 
 

 

Please contact Vin Del Mastro at: nicky.delmastro@verizon.net by email, or at 
617-244-8417 by phone, 

    if you plan on attending. 
 

 

mailto:nicky.delmastro@verizon.net
tel:617-244-8417
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December 6, 2013 
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December 6, 2013 
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 Tony’s Transmissions 

 
The first to identify Joan 

Crawford with her 1929 

Town Car was Minute-

man Len Michalak on 

Nov. 22 @ 10:28 AM.  

Other correct respondents 

were: Charles Beck-

man, Ct. MARC Presi-

dent   on Nov 22 @ 11:37 

PM and George Tomp-

kins H.V.M.A.R.C.0N 

Nov. 29 @ 11:49 PM 

 How reliable is that    

Model “A” motor? 

Guinness Book of World Records 

Charles Creighton ( 1909 – 1970 ) James 

Mangin of Maplewood, MO  drove their 1929 

Roadster from New York to Los Angeles ( 2340 

mi. )  on July 26 to August 13, 1930 without 

shutting of the engine.  They arrived back in 

New York, September 30, 1930 completing the 

7180 mi. in 42 day….....All IN REVERSE!!!!! 
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In order for us to keep our records up to date, PLEASE complete the form below and return with 

your check for $20.  If there are no changes, you won’t have to complete the entire form, just check the appropri-

ate box.  Thank you. 

  

First Name___________________________ Last 

Name________________________________ 

Spouse/Significant Other Name 

______________________________________________________ 

Street ___________________________________________________________________________ 

City _______________________________________  State ______________   Zip Code 

_________ 

email _________________________________________  Telephone   _____- ______- __________ 

No Changes ______________ 

Are you over 80 and been a member for at least 5 years?  ____ If, yes, membership is free. 

I would like to receive my Oil Leak by email.    Yes_________   No _________ 

(If you do not specify, it will be sent electronically if we have an email address on file.) 

Are You a member of   MAFFI  ___________   MAFCA ____________  MARC ___________ 

Model A Info: 

Year_________   Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired _________ 

Year_________   Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired _________ 

Year_________   Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired _________ 

Year_________   Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired _________ 

 

Please make check payable to:   Minuteman Model A Ford Club and mail to 

    P.O. Box 545, 

    Sudbury, MA  01776 

It’s that time of year…                         

time to renew your                        

MEMBERSHIP DUES!                            

Just $20 per family!!!! 
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Art Callan 

january 1999 15 years 

January 1989 25 years 

January 1979 35 years 

Art’s Almanac 
 

 MAFFI 

News 

 

Al Baker sold his Rolls Royce and steps up to 

a Model A. 

Ed Wedge's son requests Model A's for his 

wedding  

Pres JJ,  VP Scott Studivan, Secy Art                    

Jim True reports on 1988 Sturbridge Convention 

finances.                                                                           

Tour Comm--Mailly, Giovanella, Linden,         

Newman, Morris, Folkes, 

Holiday party all-time high attendance  is  107. 

Pres Marlies, VP Aldie, Secy Dolores Ervin, 

Treas. (of course, Dougie) 

Frank Faubert passes away.  Super mechanic 

with money carefully stored under his floormat. 

 TONGUE IN CHEEK      

TRUTH, THIS TIME 

I told Pat that half of everything I own is 

hers.  Wish she would clean up her half of OUR 

parts bench. 

 

My brother was known to eat dog food as a 

joke.  One time he ended up in the hospital. I 

thought he had been poisoned, but I found out my 

brother had stopped to pee on a fire hydrant and a 

car hit him. 

MAFFI Memorial Fund  

A contribution to the MODEL A FORD FOUN-

DATION MEMORIAL FUND is a most  

appropriate way to express sentiment at the loss 

of a Model A friend. An attractive  

acknowledgement of appreciation is mailed to the 

donor and a notification is sent to the family of 

the deceased. A permanent record of the names of 

the deceased and the donor are kept in MAFFI's  

MEMORIAL BOOK. This book will be on display 

at all national conventions. What a better way to  

acknowledge a loss than to help build a memorial 

for the collection, preservation, and display of the  

Model A Era for future generations.  

http://www.maffi.org/MAFFIMemorialFund.doc 

     

   CLICK ABOVE OR BELOW FOR YOUR FORM 

http://www.maffi.org/MAFFIMemorialFund.pdf 
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Photos taken during a visit to the Threadhead Clubhouse  by 

the guys on November 6, 2013. Members include:  Sally Leg-

ge, Max Evans,  Dottie Johnson, Martha Kerns, Jude 

Zeoli, Pam Peppard, Camille Sarivole, Cindy Mangan, 

Joyce Croci, and Peg Michalak (name corrected). 

PROTECT YOUR OUTDOOR EXTENSION CORDS 

Some of us New Englanders have to store their Model A’s in a separate building during the winter.  In 

order to get temporary electrical power to out-building in a safe weather-proof manner, Tony Zeoli’s 

sons,  came up with an ingenious way to get the job done.    

Some things needed:   

 

 

Step 1. Fasten a cotton ball to the end of nylon line. 

Step 2. Put cotton ball in one end of the irrigation tubing 

Step 3. Attach the vacuum cleaner tightly to the other end of the irrigation tubing 

Step 4. Apply Vaseline to gloved hand  feeding the nylon string 

Step 5. Turn on the vacuum and suck the cotton ball and nylon line through to the other end. 

             This can be done with the tubing still coiled. 

Step 6. Straighten out the tubing with a person on each end. 

Step 7. Cut off a plug on an end of the extension cord, 

Step 8. Fasten the nylon line to the “cut-off” end of the extension cord. 

Step 9. Pull the extension cord through the ½” irrigation tubing. 

Step 10. Refasten the cut off plug to the extension cord. 

½” irrigation 

piping 

extension 

cord 

cotton 

ball 

nylon 

line 
Vaseline 

vacuum 

cleaner 
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We’ve  always wondered what happened to all those wrenches we 
have lost during the years.  Now I know - this guy got them some-
how.  He lives near Boort, Victoria, Australia and does it all by him-

self from a wheel chair.  

Lost Wrenches  ……   form of art! 

Courtesy Buster Webb 
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Model A For Sale  
 www.pvford.com or call       1-800-678-2647   

9/13 

Class “A”  Ads 

01/14 

1930-31  Model A 

New (not rewound) 

Balanced Generator  

Armatures 

1928 – 31 Model A 

New (not rewound) 

 Starter Armatures  

10/13 

 

30-early 31 firewall 

Anyone have a good 30-early 31 firewall be interested in selling?    

Steve Smith        978-356-2302        lens4work@yahoo.com 

 1930 Model A Cabriolet 68B  for sale. Car was bought in the 1950's by my 

father, Terry Sullivan. Recent full frame off restoration (less than 1000 

miles since restoration) .Authentic Bronson yellow and Seal brown  show 

quality paint job with orange wheels. You will be hard pressed to find a nic-

er one. Must See, pictures do not do it justice. $32,000  Please call Tim for 
         01/14 

Vehicle is "BARN FRESH"  Parked in 1975. Ran about 1 year ago but not driven. 

Sheet metal is very nice. Kept inside.  Owner must sell. Asking price is $7995.       
    Can be seen by appointment only.                                          01/14 

 

 

 

  6 Volt Alternators for Model As.  

 NIB $60!   Used $50    

 Call Gene  @ 978-859-9130 01/14 

Model A Engine. Rebuilt 30 over and balanced by J&M Machine Southborough, 

Ma.. $5500 invested in complete rebuild along with all new clutch, high compres-

sion head intake/exhaust manifolds and external parts. $4500 or reasonable     

offer. Contact Bill Thibodeaux at xcb6369@gmail.com  

01/14 

01/14 

mailto:xcb6369@gmail.com
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Class “A”  Ads 

Please Note:  Class “A” Ads are Dated  

Renew or Delete your “Class “A” Ad by contacting Tony Zeoli @ zeoli@comcast.net 

01/14 

 
  

1929 Model A 4 door Blind 

Back Briggs Body Great 

shape!  Asking $12,000 Call 

Bob Priore 508-958-4214           

           508-779-0381                

            

01/14 

A period ad of a familiar car. Thx Pat! 

tel:508-958-4214
tel:508-779-0381
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4/12 

4/12 

6/12 
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7/12 

6/13 
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Minuteman Model “A” Ford Club         

PO Box 545, Sudbury, MA 01776 

Be sure to visit www.oilleak.org 

January  2014 

Please  

Mail to: 

REMINDER 

 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

  

Installation 

Dinner 

and 

Awards 

Meeting 

 January 7, 

2014 

 

Monthly meetings are held on most 
first Tuesdays of the month at the   

Memorial Congregational Church  at 
26 Concord Rd in Sudbury, MA 01776.   

Tire kicking at 7:00 PM  

Club Meeting begins at 7:30 P.M.  


